


• 8/08/0157 - 2008 - open from 10:00 - 17:00 7 days a week - 
refused but then granted by appeal APP/E1210/A/08/2079214 

 
The building has never had planning consent to open later that 9pm and that 
was for a trial period of 1 year as the planning committee were concerned 
about any public nuisance and crime and disorder that might be caused. This 
is the planning consent relating to that – it expired in 2011: 
 

• 8/09/0147 - 2009 - open from 08:00 - 21:00 7 days a week - 
refused but then granted by appeal 
APP/E10210/A/09/2107453 for 1 year - expiring on 31st Jan 
2011 

 
The current planning consent for the upper floor is C3 [8/94/0312F – 1994], 
not A3. 
 
The location of the building is on a quiet, narrow residential lane. We already 
experience a raised level of public nuisance, disturbance and vandalism 
mostly during the evenings in the area. This can be confirmed by the Police 
as all incidents are reported. Patrons of the business who choose to smoke 
would have to do so outside the front of the building in the street as there 
are no other outside areas. It is possible that if people had been drinking 
alcohol, they would probably be louder than normal. This would cause 
addition noise in the quiet lane. 
 
The applicant is obviously expecting some level of noise/disturbance from 
his clients as his application notes: 
 

• Patrons smoking outside the premises shall be monitored regularly to 
ensure the potential for noise nuisance is controlled. The premises 
frontage shall be regularly monitored to keep it clean and clear of 
litter. Signage requesting customers to be respectful of others when 
entering or leaving the premises shall be installed in a prominent 
position by the premises exit. 

 
He does not detail how the potential noise nuisance will be controlled. 
Signage requesting customers to be respectful of others has not been proven 
to be effective at other nearby establishments. 
 
The Ducking Stool on the Mill Stream is often used as a late-night gathering 
place and the proposed “off premises” sale of alcohol in the evening could 
provide easy access for anyone wishing to purchase alcohol and then 
congregate at the Ducking Stool to drink it. 
 
We understand that the allowable capacity of the building is not dealt with by 
this application, but we feel the potential to serve alcohol to up to 65 people 
in the small building is concerning. 
 
In summary we feel it would be inappropriate to grant a licence to sell 
alcohol at the location between 12pm and 10pm each day because: 
 

• Currently the premises is only legally allowed to open between 10am 
and 5pm 



• The upstairs of the premises does not have A3 planning – so alcohol 
could not be served there anyway 

• The Council itself was concerned enough about possible public 
nuisance and disturbance to limit the opening times even when 
alcohol was not sold at the premises: 

 
• We are concerned that granting the licence will see a raised level of 

public nuisance and disturbance. 
 
If a licence to sell alcohol is granted we believe it should be for between the 
hours of 12pm and 5pm and should be for on premises sales only. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Kevin & Linda Farrell 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




